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ACTION REQUEST RESPONSE 
 
To: Utah Public Service Commission 
 
From: Utah Division of Public Utilities 
  Chris Parker, Director 
 Energy Section 
  Artie Powell, Manager 
  Thomas Brill, Technical Consultant 
  Carolyn Roll, Utility Analyst 
   
Date: November 7, 2011 
 
Re: Tariff Compliance Filing, Docket No. 11-035-T07, Advice No. 11-07 – Revised 

Schedule 91 – Low Income Lifeline Program 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION (Approval) 
The Division of Public Utilities (Division) recommends that the Public Service Commission 

(Commission) approve Rocky Mountain Power’s (Company) proposed modifications to the Low 

Income Lifeline Program tariff (Schedule 91) with an effective date of October 4, 2011.   

ISSUE AND DISCUSSION 

On September 1, 2011, the Company filed its modified tariff pages for Schedule 91, “Surcharge 

To Fund Low Income Residential Lifeline Program,” with the Commission under P.S.C.U.  No. 

47.  A Commission hearing was held on October 4, 2011, in which advice No. 11-07 was 

approved effective October 4, 2011.  On September 13, 2011, the Company received an order 

from the Commission in Docket No. 10-035-124 approving a new tariff book P.S.C.U. No. 48, 

effective September 21, 2011. The Division reviewed the modified Low Income Lifeline 

Program tariff pages for accuracy, thoroughness, and compliance with the September 13, 2011 



Docket No. 11-035-T03 
Cool Keeper Program 

 - 2 - 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

  
 

 

Commission Order.  The Division concludes that this filing is in compliance with the 

Commission Order dated September 13, 2011 and recommends that the Commission approve it. 

CC:  Dave Taylor, RMP 
 Michele Beck, OCS 


